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Commander®s Corner:  From Commander Lewis Jones 

We are all aware of the extreme circumstances that we are all going through as a community and a nation 
at this time and I ask that everyone take the time to check on each other to make sure that everyone is ok. If 
you know of someone who is at risk please reach and give them a phone call to make sure that they are 
okay.  The Post is closed until further notice in response to the Governorôs directives. We are hoping to be 
able to open our doors again soon and ask that everyone be patient and look for the updates that will come 
via email, Facebook and our Webpage as we work through this pandemic.  Normally at the Post Meeting we 
would open the nominating process for the 2020-2021 officers, Since we will not be having a post meeting in 
April due to the Covid-19 Pandemic, I am letting all interested Post members know that they can now submit 
their nominations to members of the Nomination Committee starting April 1st with Nominations to close at 
the Post Meeting in May.  Members of the Nomination Committee are, 1st Vice Commander Paul 
Wypijewski, 2nd Vice Commander Steve Ebersole, and Past Commander Joseph Yeck.  I want to thank 
them for taking on the duties to ensure we can have orderly election.   Again, remember that we all need to 
work together to get through the current state of emergency in the state and nation.  Take all precautions to 
ensure that you and your families remain healthy and avoid any unnecessary trips and contacts that could 
put you at risk especially if you fall into any of the endangered groups.  Take care, stay healthy and we look 
forward to seeing everyone soon. 
 
 
Your Commander.   
 
Lewis  
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

2019-2020 Post 

Officers 
 
Commander, Lewis Jones 

 

1st Vice Cmdr., Paul Wypijewski 

 

2nd Vice Cmdr., Steve Ebersol 

 

Adjutant, Mitch Mummert 

 

Finance Officer, Tonia Felix 

 

Chaplain, Dale Williams 

 

Service Officer, Larry Legore 

 

Historian, Greg Lang 

 

Judge Advocate, Rachel Hughes 

 

Parliamentarian, Leah Krichten 

 

Sergeant At Arms, Richard Kelley 

 

Sergeant At Arms, John Wetzel 

 

Sergeant At Arms, Bob Toms 

 

Sergeant At Arms, Veronica Mummert 

 

Adjutant’s Call: From Adjutant Mitch Mummert  

 
The month of April  is now behind us.  There will be some upcoming celebrations coming up this year, and opportunity to participate 

in those occasions.   We are in the process of processing renewals. PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT THE DUES PAYMENT 

REQUESTED IS NOT RIGHT.  The dues for this year is $35 not $40, if you send $40 there will be a delay.  This is because I would 

have to refund $5 for each member and have to get a check from our Finance Officer.  As of March 29, 2020 we are @ 100.46% on 

renewals for the year.  Even though we hit 100%, we still have members to renew yet.  The membership year is almost over, I would 

like to see more renewals come in.   I would like to thank those in the membership committee that have taken the time to contact 

members that have not renewed.   WE ARE DOING A GREAT JOB; PLEASE GET YOUR RENEWALS IN, IF YOU HAVE NOT 

DONE SO! If you have not heard the Legion Act was passed and signed by our President on July 30, 2019.  This means that any 

Veteran that served from December 7, 1941 to present day is eligible provided he/she provides a DD214.  We have a good bit of 

events coming up that we would like to see more legionnaire participation.  We ask that every member purchases a key card the price 

is $5 and can be purchased at the bar.  If you have not renewed your 2019 membership, you are late!  Your Home Association cards 

were good until the end of December. 

 

 

 

Post 202 Adjutant E-mail address: adjutant@post202.org  or phone: 717-334-3556 

* Post Meetings are regularly held the 1st Monday of each Month 

at the Post Home. April 6 th Meeting is canceled. 

 

mailto:adjutant@post202.org
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Chaplain’s Corner: From Chaplain Dale Williams   

 

As services in houses of worship were being canceled along with 
other gatherings last month, a Pastor friend of mine emailed, 
άaŀƴȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎŀƴŎŜƭŜŘΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŎŀƴŎŜƭ 
Iht9 ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŎŀƴŎŜƭ [h±9Ηέ  ¢ƘŜ tǊƻǇƘŜǘ LǎŀƛŀƘ ǿǊƻǘŜΣ άDƻŘ 
gives strength to the weary and increases the power of the weak . . 
. Those who find their hope in the Lord shall renew their strength.  
They shall mount up on wings like eagles, they shall run and not be 
ǿŜŀǊȅΣ ǘƘŜȅ ǎƘŀƭƭ ǿŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŦŀƛƴǘΦέ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ Ŏhallenging days 
ƛƴŘŜŜŘΗ  ¸ŜǘΣ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳƻǾŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ƛƴ Iht9Σ 
mindful to continue to LOVE - caring for those around us who are 
anxious and afraid, calling the lonely and isolated, remembering to 
pray.  Keep calm and stay safe!  - Chaplain 
 

 

TAPS 
 

 
 

Glenn E. Miller, U. S. Air Force, 

Vietnam 

¯BULLETIN BOARD° 

April 1, 2020 ² Ninth Membership Renewal Target Date 100% 

All meetings for Legion Family Meetings have been canceled at this point due to the 

Virus. 

The Albert Lentz planned memorial service scheduled for April 4 has been canceled. 

Bar Bingo is canceled for the month of April also.  

 

 

Service Officer®s Outreach: From Larry  Legore 

To all Members:  please contact me at (717) 640-2894 if you know of any Regular (Veteran) Legion Member(s) on sick 

call or of their passing.  You can also call the Post at (717) 334-3556 and they will get word to me. 
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AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY 

APRIL 2020 

 

DUE TO THE CORONAVIRUS WE HAVE CANCELED ACTIVITIES FOR THE 

FOLLOWING: 

 

APRIL 4   BAR BINGO   CANCELED 

 

APRIL 5  AYCE EASTER BREAKFAST   CANCELED 

 

APRIL 7  MONTHLY MEETING   CANCELED   

 

 

THERE WILL BE NO ACTIVITIES PLANNED UNTIL THIS IS OVER. 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 All,  
 
   What a big change from last monthΩs message of spring is here and ά¢ime to RideΗέ type message. 
 
 L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ǎŀŦŜ from this terrible virus.  
 
 Our scheduled rides and events for April are currently postponed until this pandemic passes. This includes our 
end of the month meeting at this time. 
 
 However, current coronavirus restrictions and guidelines ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƴƛƴŜ όфύ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊƛŘŜ 
somewhere, staggered, and six feet apart. LΩƳ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǘƛǊŜŘ ƻŦ smelling Lysol, and washing my hands. It would 
be great to have my knees in the breeze and fresh air blowing up my nose again! So, I plan on riding. If anyone is 
interested, LΩƭƭ ŦƛǊŜ ƻǳǘ ŀƴ Ŝ-mail when I see a nice day in the forecast and I plan on taking .ǳŎŜǇƘŀƭǳǎ όǘƘŀǘΩǎ Ƴȅ 
scoot) out for a ride. 
  
Jester 
 

  
 

   
 

 

  

 

 

 Sons, 
In the March meeting we presented the American Legion baseball teams with a check as our 

charity from the proceeds of the gun raffle. We also passed the motion to have an 

appreciation dinner for the past Commander John Anderson. The April meeting is canceled 

due to the covid19 virus.  

 

Your Commander  
Troy Middaugh  

 

 
 

* Auxiliary Meetings are held the 1st Tuesday of each Month at 

the Post Home . April 7 th Meeting is canceled. 

* Legion Rider Meetings are held the 4th Thursday of each Month at the Post 
Home. Our Next Meeting is Thursday, April 23rd, 2020 at 7:00 pm. 

* SAL Meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of each Month at the Post 
Home. Next Meeting is Thursday, April 9th, 2020 at 7:00 pm. 

2019-2020 ALR Officers   

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ ¢ƛƳ άWŜǎǘŜǊέ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ 

Vice Pres., Vincent Umstot 

Secretary, Troy Middaugh 

Treasurer, Dick Kelley 

SGT-at-Arms, Flip Fazenbaker 

Chaplain, Brian Wetzel 

Communications, John Wetzel 

Road Captain, Tom Spangler 

Asst. Road Captain, Greg Snyder 

 

2019-2020 SAL Officers 

Commander, Troy Middaugh 

1st Vice, Lewis Jones 

2nd Vice, Alexander Jones 

Adjutant, Bradly Thompson 

Finance Officer, Barry Blyler 

Sgt-at-Arms, Mitch Mummert 

Sgt-at-Arms, Aaron Dupler 

Chaplain, Gerald Fluke 

Historian, Alex Wypijewski 

 

 

2019-2020 Auxiliary 

Officers 
President, Pat Felix 

 

1st Vice, Karon Baumgardener 

 

2nd Vice, Tina Leas 

 

Treasure, Donna Oursler 

 

Secretary, Deb Kessler 

 

Chaplain, Ann Marie Wypijewski  

 

Historian, Becky Weikert  

 

SGT-At-Arms, Marge Wilson 

 

SGT-At-Arms, Sharon Ford 
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From the Board of Directors President: 

 
Dear Post 202 Home association Members:  
  
  
This is an update to my original correspondence regarding  zõ}ęnwõmęlyoę spęnz}zyl¡t}õ~ę s}pl »ęZ Ö~ę
mppyęlwxz~ ę«®ęol¤~ę~tynpę¢pęnwz~poę spęTwõmęlyoęaz~ ęmõtwotyrę{p}ę spęXz¡p}yz}Ö~ęz}op}~»  Since 
that time, employees of the club and volunteers have made great strides in cleaning the Bar and 
Kitchen areas. The s crubbed and freshly waxed floors and refinished bar just gleam!  
  
As previously communicated, on March 16th, Pennsylvania Governor Wolf announced a state -wide 
closure of non -essential businesses effective midnight on that day because of the developing 
pandpxtn»ęap}ę spęXz¡p}yz}Ö~ęlyyzõynpxpy ¹ęZęnwz~poę spęTwõmÖ~ęSl}ęlyoęWzzoędp}¡tnpęz{p}l tzyęqz}ę
a two -week period of time. Following coordination with the Post Commander, the Post building was 
also closed.  
  
We were hopeful that we would be allowed to re -open on March 30th. However, with the ongoing 
threat of the virus, we are faced with the prospect of not reopening anytime soon. So, effective 
March 31st, all of our employees were laid off.  
  
I urge all members to stay healthy by staying home, washing your hands often, and maintaining 
social distancing when you have to be around other people.  
  
  
   
Paul Wypijewski  
President, board of directors  
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APRIL 2020  
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

29 
 

 30 
 

 31 
 

 1   2 
 

 3 
 

 4 
 

             
5 

 
 6 

 
 7 

 
 8  9 

SAL Meeting 
7:00PM 

 10 
  

 11 
 

             
12 

 

 13 
 

 14 
 

 15 
 

 16 
 

 17 
 

 18 
 

             
19 

 
 20 

 
 21 

 
 22 

 
 23 

Riders 
Meeting 
7:00PM 

 24 
 

 25 
  

             

26  27 
Club BOD 

Meeting 7 pm  

 28  29 
Executive 

Committee 
Meeting 7:00 

PM 

 30     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Post 202 Canteen:  

The Kitchen will be open on Thursdays from 5 -8:00 PM and Fridays from 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm.   

Look at the new website for future weekend Specials each week. 

Our New Post Webpage is now live.  Take a look at http://www.post202.org/ 

BAR BINGO  will  be held on April 4th (starting at 7:00 PM). Is canceled 

 

* Post 202 Club Meetings are regularly held the 1st Monday of each Month at the Post Home, 

following the Post Meeting. Th e April Meeting has been canceled.  ¯All Club Members° are invited 

to attend. 

Board of Directors: 

Paul Wypijewski 

Vince Umstot  

Lewis Jones 

Mitch Mummert  

John Wetzel 

Toni Felix  

Greg Lang 

Club Manager: Bradley Felix 

 

http://www.post202.org/
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Below is an assortment of membership applications. Just print and send in with dues 

payment. Thank you. 

 

 

Legion Membership Renewal Form (Regular/Veteran, Auxiliary , SAL, and Social): 

    

 
 

 

 

Legion (Regular/Veteran) Membership Application (New Member): 
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Legion Auxiliary Membership Application (New Member): 

 

 
 

 

 

Sons of the American Legion Membership Application (New Member): 
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Legion Post 202 “Club” Membership Form (Regular, Auxiliary, SAL, and Social): 

(Needed with other New Member Application forms) 
[ŜƎƛƻƴ tƻǎǘ нлн ά/ƭǳōέ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ CƻǊƳ όwŜƎǳƭŀǊΣ !ǳȄƛƭƛŀǊȅΣ {![Σ ŀƴŘ {ƻŎƛŀƭύΥ 

(Needed with other New Member Application forms) 

The American Legion Club of Gettysburg  

Membership Application 

*PLEASE READ THE LETTER ON THE REVERSE OF 

THIS FORM BEFORE COMPLETING THIS 

APP.LICATION* 

Payment must accompany this application.  

Please circle one of the below: All new members need to add $5.00 for their 

Key Card for the Club 

 *Regular $35.00  *SAL $25.00   *Auxiliary $28.00   *Social $35.00  

A copy of a DD214 must accompany this application.  

Name:  

 First:  ________________________________Middle:  _____________________ Last: ________________________  

Address:  

 Street:  __________________________________ City:  ________________________ State: _______ Zip: ________ 

 Phone Number:  ____________________________ Email: (optional) ___________________________________  

References: (MUST BE CLUB MEMBERS OF POST 202 GETTYSBURG)  

 (1)  ____________________________________________ City:  _____________________________________________  

 (2)  ____________________________________________ City:  _____________________________________________  

 (3)   ___________________________________________ City:  _____________________________________________  

Applicants Sponsor: (MUST BE A REGULAR MEMBER OF POST 202. SIGNATURE AND MEMBERSHIP 

NUMBER REQUIRED)  

 Sponsor Signature:  _____________________________________ Regular Number________________________  

 Applicants Signature:  _____________________________________________ Date: _________________________  

DO NOT Complete the section below. Club Use ONL Y! Dues are not deductible.  

 Payment Method: Cash:  ______________ Check:  _________ .Amount Received:  _____________ Received By: 

___________  

Applicants Approved by Organization:  

 Date: ____________ Organization:  ____________________ ----'Adjutant or Secretary: ______________________________  

Investigating Committee:  

 Date Reviewed:  ___________________________ Approved:  ______________________ Rejected: _________________ 

 


